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22nd June 2005

Dear Mrs Kidd, 

WOKING PARKING STANDARDS SPD – SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL AND STRATEGIC ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT INITIAL SUSTAINABILITY REPORT 

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the above document. HBF has a number of comments to make on the document which relate not just to the sustainability assessment but also to the process for the preparation of this SPD. The latter are touched on here but will be dealt with more fully once the draft SPD is produced for consultation. 

Namely HBF is concerned at the process being followed by the council in producing this SPD in that it is unclear. SPD must be supplementary to adopted plan / LDF policy. In this case it is assumed that the SPD will be prepared in the context of the saved policies of the adopted local plan. The difficulty I have, however, is that there is no obvious policy that these proposals seem to supplement. The plan contains a very general policy on off-street parking at MV9. However, what seems to be being proposed in this sustainability report is a very detailed set of requirements which do far more than simply supplement the adopted plan policy. Rather they introduce a set of new and detailed requirements which should more properly be introduced through the LDF procedure and subject to the full and proper scrutiny of the independent examination process. 

I am concerned that the process by which the policy will be formulated is not made sufficiently clear, nor is the timing of the production of the SPD itself and how this will relate to the preparation of the core strategy and any core policy on parking which may be contained therein. Whilst these may be matters for the LDS, clearly, in order to assess sustainability aspects of the proposed SPD this has to be considered in the context of other policy preparation. 

Anyway, I note from the LDS that the council anticipates consulting on initial issues and options on the core strategy during June and July of this year. It would have been helpful if these could have been published in advance of this document in order that relationship between policies and SPD could have been made clearer. I will pick these matters up further once the draft SPD is published for comments but felt it may be helpful to raise them now in order that the SPD and/or the core strategy issues & options paper, when they are published, can contain this clarification.

Turning on to the matter of substance, HBF is concerned at the limited view of “sustainability” set out in the objectives and against which the soundness of the proposals are being scored. If one takes a view of sustainability which is based primarily on the objective of reducing car use then, clearly, reducing parking standards will score highly in sustainability terms towards meeting that objective. My interpretation of what is proposed in this sustainability report is that it does just that. It only takes into account one aspect (or a limited view) of sustainability. It does not attempt to score or weight any of the negative sustainability aspects of reducing car parking provision. Namely, in terms of commercial standards, effects on visitors to the town centre and so the viability of town centre businesses and effects on businesses across the board. In terms of residential standards, the effects of reducing parking standards on residential amenity, quality of life, neighbour disputes and physical degradation of the urban environment as cars are parked in inappropriate / dangerous locations. All of these matters are matters related to sustainability objectives of the LDF (my initial point above about the relationship to the LDF notwithstanding) and so should be scored in this sustainability assessment. Unfortunately they are not.

I should make it clear that I am not suggesting that reducing car parking standards will necessarily result in cars parking all over landscaped areas in well designed and high quality new developments or that all town centre businesses will go bust (so being counter –productive). Merely that the some assessment should be made of the possibility of it happening. That is the whole purpose of sustainability assessments – to test and then score or weight these various scenarios so as to inform the policy decisions which flow from them and ensure they are sound. 

Taking this point further, I note, for example, on page 6 of the document that the council considers that the option 1 approach should not lead to any increase in on-street parking nor have any adverse consequences for highway safety or traffic flow. However, I note from page 7 that there is no basis for the council to come to such a view as it has not yet undertaken any research on the matter. It would be wrong for the council to undertake a sustainability assessment of a certain approach to parking standards on the basis of only half the story and in advance of this work being undertaken as, if reducing parking standards would impact on residential amenity / highway safety / parking displacement etc then these are factors which must be scored in the sustainability assessment.

So, before the sustainability assessment is finalised, and certainly before the first draft of the SPD is published for consultation, I would wish to see these matters factored into the equation in order that those formulating policy and those scrutinising that policy formulation are able to come to a properly informed view rather than one based on only half of the story. 

I hope that is helpful and that these matters can be taken on board and clarified. I would also be grateful to be kept informed of progress on this and on the preparation of the core strategy (which, as I note above, should be out for consultation imminently according to the LDS).  

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region
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